
Upcoming Events 
Coaching for Success 

Workshop 
5/22   9:00—12:00—Location TBD 

This video event features best-selling author and Ameri-

ca’s preeminent executive coach Marshall Goldsmith. 

Goldsmith will discuss how behavioral coaching across 

your organization can change behavior and make suc-

cessful people even more successful.   

For more information and to register go on line to:  

http://www.clemson.edu/clereg/ 

Lockout/Tagout Training 

Central Area 5/6 

West Area 5/8 

Structural  5/13 

Util. Maint. 5/15 

East Area 5/20 

Utilities  5/22 &5/23 
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AIM UPGRADE 

 

version of the Atlas.  If at some point you de-

cide it would be helpful to print a portion of the 

Atlas, you can print it to the plotter right from 

the touchscreen.   

Finally, while the printed “wall” version of the 

Atlas in Civil Survey is generally up-to-date, the 

version on the touchscreen in the Vault is 

based on the most current data provided by 

surveyor Scott Richie.  After Scott updates the 

Atlas on his PC, the changes are reflected the 

next time the Atlas is opened on the 

touchscreen. 

As this is an experiment with new technology, 

Facilities IT is interested in any feedback you 

can provide on the touchscreen’s usefulness as 

an alternative to the traditional methods of 

viewing the Atlas.  

(Continued from page 2) 

ATLAS BIRTHDAYS 
APRIL MAY JUNE 

5/1 Van Hawkins 
5/3 Donnie Brewer 
5/4 David Finger 
5/7 Bobby Roach 
5/8 Robin Newberry 
5/9 Viola Crowe 
5/9 Dennis Holt 
5/12 Kirk Hunter 
5/12 Russ Coker 
5/15 Roxie Hicks 
5/16 Jack Janney 
5/20 Larry Kastner 
5/23 Bertie Mae Carter 
5/25 Ricky Brown 
5/25 Andy Dickson 
5/29 Keith Jones 
5/31 Boyce Woolbright 

6/1 Brian Kauer 
6/2 Dennis Nash 
6/2 Wanda Smith 
6/4 Johnny Wheaton 
6/7 Mark Whitmire 
6/8 Karen Westmoreland 
6/8 Rick Boulanger 
6/11 Chester Medlin 
6/16 Tiajuana Black 
6/18 William Lecroy 
6/18 Stephen Anderson 
6/19 Phyllis Fisher 
6/20 John Jenkins 
6/20 Mac Bevill 
6/22 Teresa Hicks 
6/25 Patrick Fant 
6/27 Steven Bowen 
6/30 Tom Henderson 
6/30 Stephen Westbury 

4/2 Ben Bottoms 
4/4 Vicki Durham 
4/4 Justin Mauldin 
4/5 Lee James 
4/7 Joe Hightower 
4/9 Tony Cantrell 
4/9 Carl Austin 
4/9 Bret McCarley 
4/10 Michael Crawford 
4/10 Calvin Wheaton 
4/10 Charlie Poole 
4/11 Tim Nix 
4/14 Jeff Baker 
4/15 Sandra Foster 
4/17 Marlin Norris 
4/22 Judy Austin 
4/23 Gary Whitner 
4/23 Mary Whitner 
4/28 Terry Green 
4/29 Ashley Reynolds 
4/29 Edna Sims 

Commercial Driver’s  

License Field Test Prep & 

Yard Skills Workshop  

Madren Center 5/27  8:00-4:00 

State Employee  

Appreciation Day  

Harcombe 5/6  11:00-1:00 

Service Awards 
Ed Moller  20 years 

Chris Addis 10 Years 

Samul White 10 Years 

Facilitator Issue 02 April 2014 

New Hires 
Ben Quarles    High Voltage 

James Stewart    Landscape 

Duncan Whitlock    Landscape 

A Big Thank you from Keith  
Chapman and Landscape Services  

The AiM upgrade to version 6.3.1 

has been completed.  At this time, 

the only known issue concerns 

the icon appearance on your 

screen.  AiM has changed to a 

different style of icon for this 

release, and it is possible your 

web browser will try to use the 

same icons from the previous 

version.   When this happens, you 

will see boxes or just blank space 

where an icon is expected.  If you 

experience this, it is necessary to 

clear your browser's cache.  If you 

need help doing this, contact 

Facilities IT for assistance.    

The new login screen looks drasti-

cally different.  In keeping with 

our position that users should be 

alert to online safety and proceed 

with caution when encountering 

anything that may look suspi-

cious, an example of this new 

screen is shown below.   

As always, if you have any other 

questions about the upgrade, 

please contact Facilities IT. 

Landscape Services would like to extend a huge 
THANK YOU to everyone for their generous support 
during the raffle and hot dog benefit for Keith Chap-
man and his family!  An amazing $3,013.06 was 
raised and donations continue to come in for the 
Chapman Family! 
 

In particular, we would like to thank John Gambrell, 
Phillip Addington, Ryan Campbell, and  
Cecelia Jackson for securing raffle items.  We would 
also like to thank Vicki Durham, Keith Martin and 
Cecelia for their assistance and guidance in prepar-
ing for the event.   
  

Special thanks to Landscape members: Mark Albert-
son, Jeff Baker, Bill Carson, Rick Boulanger, Allen 
McLane, Zack Roach, Steve Pate, Thad Parton, Col-
leen Caracciolo, and all individuals who worked 
behind the scenes to make this benefit such a    
success. 
 

Raffle item winners were: 
 

Sam Waites – autographed football and pullover 
jacket (donated by Athletics) 
Ryan Campbell – autographed basketball (donated 
by Assistant Basketball Coach Earl Grant) 
Lonnie Swafford – Orange Bowl T-shirt and ball cap 
(donated by Athletics)  
Jonathon Turner – Orange Bowl T-shirt and ball cap 
(donated by Athletics) 
Claude McKern – official DVD of the Orange Bowl 
Game (donated by Tiger Sports Shop) 

Ryan Campbell – 1993 Alumni print (donated by CU Alum-
ni Center) 
Mark McJunkin – 1994 Alumni print (donated by CU Alum-
ni Center) 
David Martin – 1995 Alumni print (donated by CU Alumni 
Center) 
Steven Pate – 1996 Alumni print (donated by CU  Alumni 
Center) 
Chris Addis – Fighting Bucks print (donated by Artist and 
retired Architecture Professor Ireland Regnier) 
 Anonymous at Northern Tools – autographed novel 
(donated by Author and retired English Professor C.O. 
Caskey) 
Sandra McCurry – 3 month guest membership to Golds 
Gym (donated by Clemson Golds Gym) 
Rick Pate – hand crafted wooden bowl (created by J.R. 
Diehl) 
Cindy Swafford – white Clemson shirt (donated by IPTAY) 
Tom from Pickens County – orange Clemson shirt 
(donated by IPTAY) 
Steven Pate – white Clemson shirt and visor (donated by 
IPTAY)  
Ryan Campbell – Clemson baseball cap and 6 Clemson 
clips (donated by IPTAY) 
 

Another fundraiser will be held mid-summer to benefit the 
family.  Raffle items will include a signed Dabo Swinney 
Orange Bowl poster (27” x 22”), a signed Orange Bowl 
orange, and an original 1981 National Championship   
promotional Coke.   



CAMPUS 

KUDOS 
Safety Incentive  
Program Update 
Safety Improvement Implemented resulting 

in Department Behavioral Change 

 

The Safety Incentive Program is off 

to a great start!   The recent roll-out 

of the program inspired some much 

needed housekeeping in several  

mechanical rooms on campus.   

Ken Rampey (Retired) and Mike 

Owens initiated a mechanical room 

housekeeping project for Central 

Area buildings.  In order to mitigate 

tripping hazards in the area, they 

cleaned and painted the floors and 

concrete bases to building mechani-

cal equipment.  After Ken retired, 

Mike continued with the project by 

installing emergency lighting and 

exit signage.   He has completed 

projects in Jordan, Daniel, Strode, 

Long, Sirrine, and Hunter.   

Daniel Springs has been working on 

Rhodes and doing a fine job as well!  

You can see by the pictures what a 

difference it has made. 

Because this has promoted a behav-

ioral change as defined by the safety 

incentive program, Mike will be our 

first 10 point award winner, putting 

him very close to the first prize level.   

He will also receive points for mak-

ing a safety improvement suggestion 

(2), reporting a hazardous condition 

(2), and for a hazardous condition 

being resolved (2).   

“TRIPPING HAZARDS MITIGATED” 

Uniform Committee 

Needs Volunteers! 

 

ASB Common area renovation 

New Bell Installation at Tillman Hall 

Sikes Hall Granite Landing & Water-
proof repairs 

Motor Pool/Warehouse structural 
repairs 

Martin Hall Terrazzo repair 

Lee Hall I & II Fan Coil Replacement 

Pearce Center HVAC Renovation 

Hunter Hall HVAC Duct Modifica-
tions 

Amphitheater Seating Renovation 

McMillan Road & Epsilon Zeta Drive 
Asphalt Resurfacing 

Expansion of the impound lot at 
Ravenel. 

Fort Hill Asphalt Resurfacing 

Staff in Facilities are accustomed to 
many projects going on over the 
summer while there are relatively 
few students on campus.  This sum-
mer however, has been dubbed,  
“the busiest summer on record,” 
according to Michael Smith.   

Some of the notable projects are: 

Trustee House Upgrade—HVAC and 
restoring windows to original state. 

Cooper Library Handrail Code   
Upgrade 

Tillman Chapel Window Restoration 

CU Fire Department Sprinkler   
System 

Kinard emergency generator    
modification 

As the uniform contract nears it’s 
end, Support Services is seeking vol-
unteers to form a committee to dis-
cuss possible changes and/or updates 
to the current uniform policy.  Not 
only is it important for Facilities staff 
to promote a professional image on 
campus, but it is equally as  important 
to be easily identifiable and visible to 
the campus community.     

With that in mind, input from each 
functional area is vital to address the 
specific needs of the individual.  If you 
would like to represent your fellow 
employees by serving on this com-
mittee, please contact Cecelia at 656-
0608 or email at 
cjackso@clemson.edu.  

The first committee meeting 
will take place on Thursday, 
May 15th in the Facilities 
Large Conference Room.   

Summer of 2014: The Busiest on Record  

Jordan Hall 

Long Hall 

Jordan Hall 

Rhodes Before Rhodes After 

Jordan Hall 

office to view their Atlas “wall,”  

consisting of several full-sized plots 

that when pieced together display 

one giant print out of the Atlas.   

Facilities has mounted a large 

touchscreen in the Vault that users 

can take advantage of to view the 

Atlas using AutoCAD.  For example, 

If anyone in Facilities would like 

to view the Clemson University 

Atlas, it can be readily accessed 

by one’s own personal comput-

er. If, however, you would like 

to look at a large, comprehen-

sive version, typically you would 

have to send a copy to the 

plotter or visit the Civil Survey 

if you’re working with a contrac-

tor and need to reference the 

Atlas in your discussion, you’re 

welcome to take them to the 

Vault and use the touchscreen’s 

tools to zoom in and out, rotate 

and pan, as well as measure 

points on the actual AutoCAD 

(Continued on page 4) 

FACILITIES GETS NEW TOUCH SCREEN ATLAS 

Summer get-togethers in Jervey 
Meadows may soon become a thing 
of the past for Facilities staff, if chari-
table donors don’t come forward to 
add to the Facilities Staff Recognition 
Fund.  It has been more than ten 
years since the initial fund raising 
campaign and during that time, 
many of our staff  have left the   
University.   
 

Any contributions are gratefully ac-
cepted.  You can make a one-time 
gift or deduct a recurring amount of 
as little as $1 from your paycheck.   
  

Remember, all donations are tax 
deductible!  If you would like more 
information, please contact Cecelia 
Jackson at 656-0608 or 
cjackso@clemson.edu.   

Parking Lot Resurfacing on     
Cherry Road 

Martin Hall Sidewalk and Seatwall 
Repair 

Rhodes Fan Coil Replacements 

Riggs Fan Coil Replacements 

President’s House Renovation 

Lowry Hall Replacement Windows 

Byrnes Hall Interior Improve-
ments 

Panda Express at Hendrix 

Memorial Stadium West End Zone
-Component III 

Watt Innovation Center 

Core Campus 

Brackett Hall Re-Roof 

Freeman Hall Expansion 

Kinard Lab Pendulum Tower   
Renovation—Construction will 
occur on all levels of the breeze-
way between Martin Hall and 
Kinard Lab with the majority of 
work occurring on the lower level.  

Please use caution and observe 
construction signage when trav-
ersing campus this summer.  

Email to Adrienne Gerus 

Kudos to your staff for doing 

such a good job getting the 

roads cleared on campus during 

the snow storm.  I came in dur-

ing the thick of it to check on 

some things at the golf course, 

and the roads on campus were 

the best around.  I was able to 

move around campus with 

relative ease.  It was obvious 

that your staff was well pre-

pared and hard at work.  

Please pass along my thanks to 

your staff. 

Don Garrett 

Golf Course Superintendent 

The Walker Course at Clemson 

 

Email to Bob Wells, 

I wanted to echo Shannon’s 

thanks this morning and ask 

you to please convey a heartfelt 

THANK YOU to your folks who 

have been working so hard to 

take care of campus and our 

residents during the bad 

weather.  I woke up this morn-

ing thinking how nice it was to 

be able to sleep in and work 

from the warmth and safety of 

my home. Then I immediately 

felt guilty, knowing that our 

facilities crews have been out in 

the cold doing manual labor 

around the clock for going on 

three days now.  They are true 

heroes. 

Props to you all for your leader-

ship as well.  Knowing you, I’m 

betting you’ve been out and 

about as much as your crews 

have.  

Kudos and thanks to you all! 

Verna Howell 

Associate Vice President for  

Student Affairs 

 

Please welcome a new member to 

the Clemson Family,  Mr. Ben 

Quarles who recently joined the 

High Voltage Crew as shop  super-

visor.     

Ben has had many years of experi-

ence in the electrical field.  He is a 

certified master electrician with a 

degree in Industrial Electronics and 

Engineering from Piedmont Tech-

nical College where, by the way, he 

also taught classes.  He is a       

licensed electrical contractor and 

general contractor as well. 

Before coming to Clemson, Ben was 

self employed for over 20 years and 

decided on a career change after his 

children were grown. 

Ben is a native of South Carolina and 

is originally from Ninety-Six.  He has 

two sons, Justin (26) and Adam (24.) 

In his spare time, he loves to fish for 

Largemouth Bass on Lake Green-

wood. 

Ben says that “It’s great to be a part 

of a growing future at Clemson Uni-

versity, helping students become the 

next leaders.” 

PROFILES IN PEOPLE: 
BEN QUARLES 

DONORS NEEDED 
FOR STAFF  

RECOGNITION FUND 


